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Connecting the Super Heroes of Service 

TRUE CONFESSIONS: 
Becoming a Kiwanis member after being a 

“Spouse” for so long… 

 
 

I’ve attended many Kiwanis meetings and 

events over the years, as a spouse.  But in July 

2013,  I took the great leap and joined the Ki-

wanis Club of Thousand Oaks .  It is a differ-

ent experience going to meetings as a member 

rather than a spouse.  There is an intangible 

sense of belonging that I can’t quite describe… 

it’s just a little different in a very good way… 

    It started with the Cal-Nev-Ha Conven-

tion in Reno.   Of course I knew there’s a lot 

more to Kiwanis than just “our club” but 

meeting so many people from different areas 

and different clubs opened my eyes a bit to the 

fact that not all clubs are just like ours.   Meet-

ing so many different members at the Conven-

tion was fascinating.  So many stories… so 

little time!  

    As the wife of the incoming Lieutenant 

Governor for Division 42 I received lots of 

sympathetic nods regarding attending “all 

those installations”.   Having attended a few 

other clubs’ installations last year, I didn’t 

think much of it.  I just thought I’d be busier 

than usual and wondered how much weight 

I’d gain eating all those great Kiwanis meals!    

    What I did not anticipate, was the gift of 

attending all those installations.   Each club, 

whether large or small, is unique – its own 

special community treasure.     Whether the 

installation was held in the garden of a mem-

ber’s home, a hotel restaurant or another great 

venue… each installation was filled with 

meaning, pride and the traditions that have 

made Kiwanis a vital part of so many commu-

nities.    At each installation, I learned about 

the club, about their service projects that meet 

so many community needs and about the 

SLP’s they support.   I learned who these Ki-

wanians are – what they do for a living and 

how they came to be Kiwanians.   I met several 

spouses who joined after several years of 

“being there.”   

At installation after installation I learned 

that Kiwanis makes a difference, no matter the 

size of the club.  I was astounded to hear some 

of the smaller clubs talk of all the service pro-

jects they are involved with.  Some of them are 

projects and events I’d never have imagined… 

and I found myself wondering if there were 

things we could introduce at our club.   It 

seemed the more Kiwanians I met, the more 

ideas there were!   

There was one thing I took with me after 

each installation I was privileged to attend.  I 

found myself repeating it each time I was 

asked… and I realized just how true it was 

each time I said it.   I had just met the nicest 

people in the world.    While each club varies 

in size, area and make-up, every single club 

had one thing in common.  Laughter.  Friend-

ship.  Joy in service.    

So rather than feeling that attending so 

many installations was something to be en-

dured as a dutiful spouse, I feel it was a gift to 

be cherished.  Meeting so many club members 

and officers gave me an insight into a wider 

vision of Division 42, of Cal-Nev-Ha and of 

Kiwanis International.    I appreciate the care 

that each club took in making their installation 

of their incoming and outgoing Officers and 

Directors.   And at the end of my installation 

trail… I made the connection to something I 

was introduced to at the convention in Reno in 

August…  “I LOVE my club.”  I truly look for-

ward to seeing everyone at the November 

DCM and to hear in greater detail how every-

one “Loves” their club…    

 



CAMARILLO KIWANIS 21ST ANNUAL PEANUT DAY 

 

It's that time again! On Sunday, November 3, members of Kiwins Club at Camarillo High School, Key Club at 

Rio Mesa High School, and Camarillo Kiwanis will be in front of local stores from 11 a.m. to 5 p.m., handing out 

peanuts. This is our 21st Annual Peanut Day and one of our main fundraisers for the year.  

 

All money raised from Peanut Day is used to supply infant car seats to needy families through the Fire Depart-

ment, safety helmets for children distributed by the Police Department, and scholarships to graduating seniors 

from Camarillo, Rio Mesa, and Frontier High Schools. 
 

 

VENTURA SUBURBAN 

Our Annual Christmas Greens fundraiser is 

continuing through the end of the month. If you 

are interested in any item email or facebook us 

your order. Items will be here for pick up some-

time around the first week of December. These 

items always smell great and give an extra 

boost to your household Christmas spirit.  



MOORPARK 

Ute Van Dam president presents Kim Simons 

with a plaque in appreciation for her service as 

president 2012-13. 

KIWINS from Moorpark High School  help Kiwanis at 

our Library Service project where we catalog, repair, 

sort, shelve and clean books in our elementary 

schools.. 



VENTURA  
 

In October we volunteered at “Pier under the Stars” for the Ventura Pier and at the Kinetic Sculpture Race at the Ventura Harbor 

benefitting Turning Point.  

In November we host the Kiwanis Women's Basketball Tournament at Ventura College over the T-Day weekend. 

KIWINS ... 
are busy as bees! With the new year starting, more and more eager students gather into classrooms at lunch for Adolfo 
Camarillo, Foothill Technology, La Reina, Moorpark, and St. Bonaventure's. All the members are enthusiastic and eager to 
begin the new year and show off their spirit! We are participating in numerous events and plan on many more in the future.  
Next for KIWIN'S is a huge event called Fall Rally which will be taken place on November 23rd at Knott's Berry Farm. Fall 
Rally offers the opportunity for members to meet other members from all over California, rally, have fun, and most im-
portantly, raise money and awareness for PTP! (Pediatric Trauma Program)  
 
Students gathered for ACHS' first KIWIN'S meeting! An estimated 90 students were there! 
 
Karina Wang 
Cal-Nev-Ha KIWIN'S Turquoise Lieutenant Governor 2013-2014 
32nd District of Key Club International  



SIMI VALLEY 

Already in the planning stages for our biggest event of the year., our teams are formed , work 

has begun, and the word is out!    Put this on your calendar for APRIL 12, 2014!  YEEHAW! 



LEADERSHIP TEAM 
 

Dee Talley, Immediate Past Lt. Governor 
deetalley8@gmail.com 
 

Bob Engler, Lt. Governor-Elect 
suebobe@aol.com 
 
 

Tony Antonelli, Treasurer 
tapharm01@verizon.net 
 

Paul Campbell, Membership 
paul@campbellgrouphomes.com 
 

Roy Talley, New Club Builder 
retalley@pacbell.net 
 

Wes Miller, Foundation Ambassador 
anewtec@aol.com 
 

Madeleine Kolodziej, Newsletter 
madi4svk@gmail.com 
 

Kathi Van Etten, Website 
kathivanetten@gmail.com 
 

Brendan Hendrick, EliMiNaTe Coordinator 
kiwinsda2000@aol.com 
 

Shane Kramer, Trustee for Region 10 
CNH Kiwanis District  
sdk1d@aol.com  
 

DIVISION 42 CLUBS 
 

 

CAMARILLO 
Meets Tuesday 12:00 Noon 
Round Table, 880 Arneill Road 
President:  Allen Grizzard-Paul 
allengrizzard@msn.com 
Secretary:  Cecilia Rexford 
aachskiwinsadvisor@gmail.com 
 

CARPINTERIA 
Meets Wednesdays 7:00 PM 
Memorial Bldg., 941 Walnut Avenue 
President:  Dorinda Macias 
dorinda@islandviewnursery.com 
Secretary:  Rosanna Swing 
rsrdswing@gmail.com 
 

CONEJO VALLEY 
Meets Tuesdays 12:00 Noon 
Cisco’s, 1712 Avenida de los Arboles 
President:  Tim Neal 
timneil@osterholt.com 
Secretary: Roger Klausler 
rklausler@thacher.org 
 

EAST VENTURA 

Meets  
Location TBA 
President:  Sharon Robinson 
shady3773@gmail.com 
Secretary:  Mel Sheeler 
melsheeler@sbcglobal.net 

MOORPARK 
Meets 1st Monday 7:00 PM 
Moorpark Chamber of Commerce, 10 E. 
High  
President:  Ute Van Dam 
vandamage@roadrunner.com 
Secretary:  Tom Anderson 
tqanderson@roadrunner.com 
 

OXNARD 
Meets Thursday 12:00 Noon 
The Tower Club, 300 E. Esplanade Dr., 
22nd  
President:  Jay Duncan 
Jay.duncan@ci.oxnard.ca.us 
Secretary:  Daniel Martinez 
daniel.martinez@ci.oxnard.ca.us 
 

SANTA BARBARA 
Meets Wednesday 12:00 Noon 
Mesa Café, 1972 Cliff Drive 
President:  Gary Gray 
gvgraycpa@gmail.com 
Secretary:  Anita Ho 
vol@volunteersb.com 
 

SANTA PAULA 
Meets Thursday 12:00 Noon 
Zapparelli’s Pizza, 598 W. Main St. 
President:  Dan Robles 
conan0421@hotmail.com 
Secretary:  Jerry Burns 
volleyballjerry@aol.com 

 
SANTA SUSANA 
Meets Wednesday 12:15 PM 
1st St. Family Restaurant, 2025 First St. 
President:  Sonya Cohen 
kiwanisinfo@att.net 
Secretary:  Judy Bertonierre 
JeffsReTeam@gmail.com 
 

SIMI VALLEY 
Meets Wednesday 7:00 AM 
Junkyard Café, 2585 Cochran St. 
President:  Don Sturt 
dsturt@sbcglobal.net 
Secretary:  Mary Martin 
805-527-0760 ~ 
fmmartin7@sbcglobal.net 
 

SIMI VALLEY ONLINE 
Meets Online  1st Tuesday 7:30 PM 
www.kiwanisonline.org 
President: Ray Dempsey 
dempsey.r@sbcglobal.net 
Secretary:  Keri Ferguson  
keriferguson@gmail.com 

SOUTH COAST 

Meets Tuesday 6:00 PM 
IHOP, 4765 Calle Real 
President:  Bill Bailey 
bill@jwbailey.com 
Secretary:  Richard Gardner 
gardn8j@cox.net 
 

THOUSAND OAKS 
Wednesday 7:15 AM 
Palm Garden, 495 Ventu Parkway 
President:  Randy Senzig 
randysenzig@tomortgage.net 
Secretary:  Gloria Dyok 
gloriadyok@verizon.net 
 

VENTURA 
Meets Friday 12:00 Noon 
Poinsettia Pavillion, 3451  Foothill Road 
President:  Bart Bleuel 
bbleuel@sbcglobal.net 
Secretary:  Matt Kohagen 
EPTCB64@gmail.com 
 

VENTURA SUBURBAN 
Meets 1st & 3rd Wednesday 6:30 PM 
Marie Callender’s, 1295 S. Victoria Ave. 
President:  Brendan Hendrick 
kiwinsda2000@aol.com 
Secretary:  Tracey Hendrick 
805-642-8661 ~ tnbhen@aol.com 

 
 

 

__________________________ 

KEY CLUBS 
Regional Advisor Key Clubs:   
Mike Van Etten 
region10mve@gmail.com 
Cell 213-276-8200 Home 805-520-0549 
 

Division 42 East Lt. Governor: 
Paolo Recto 
Santa Susana High School 
d42e.cnhkc.ltg@gmail.com 
 

Division 42 West Lt. Governor:   
Haley Tuesday 
Oxnard High School 
d42w.cnhkc.ltg@gmail.com 
 

KIWINS 
Regional Advisor:  Cecilia Rexford 
aachskiwinsadvisor@gmail.com 
 

Turquoise:  Karina Wang, Lt. Governor 
turquoiseltg1314@gmail.com 

 

mailto:sdk1d@aol.com



